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Special points of interest: 

• Oct 3 Parks & Recreation Meeting 

• Oct 10 Planning Board Meeting 

• Oct 15 PSFD Hot Dog Sale 

• Oct 18 Town Council Meeting 

• Nov 6 Daylight Savings Time Ends 

• Nov 11  Town Hall Closed Veterans Day 

• Nov 15  Town Council Meeting 

• Nov 24-25  Town Hall Closed Thanksgiving 

• Dec 4 Annual Christmas Parade & Christmas Tree 
Lighting 
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The nights are getting cooler indicating autumn is 

in the air.  Entry forms have been mailed for the 

Jamestown Rotary Club Christmas Parade.  Please 

mark your calendars for Sunday December 4th, 

2016 at 3:00 pm.  If you would like to have a pa-

rade entry and are not on the mailing list, please 

c o n t a c t  m e  a t  3 3 6 - 4 5 4 - 7 3 8 1  o r 

mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov for an application or 

download one from the Town website at 

www.jamestown-nc.gov.  This is a fun and festive 

event and a great way to spend time with your fami-

ly, friends and neighbors.  It is so much fun to see 

homemade floats, bicycles decorated and kids 

laughing & singing; all things associated with a 

small town parade.  So, put on your “thinking cap” 

and get together with your friends and neighbors 

and get creative. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After the Christmas Parade, please join the Town 

for the traditional lighting of the Christmas Tree.  

This event will take place on the front grounds of 

the Jamestown Public Library, 200 W. Main Street 

at approximately 5:30 pm.  We will have cookies, 

hot chocolate and music. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember this is an election year.  The Town Hall 

will be an Early Voting site.  Early voting begins at 

the Town Hall on October 27th, 2016 and early 

voting ends on November 5th, 2016 at 1:00 pm.  

Election Day is November 8th, 2016.  Poles are 

open on Election Day 6:30 am – 7:30 pm.  For 

further election information call 336-641-3836. 

 

Martha S. Wolfe, CMC 

Town Clerk 

Town of Jamestown 

mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov 

336-454-1138 

A Familiar Face at Town Hall 

There’s a familiar face at Town Hall these days. Kathryn 

“Cookie” Billings has returned to serve as the Interim Town 

Manager while the Town goes through the process of hiring a 

manager. Cookie served as the Finance Officer with the Town 

from the early 1980’s until 2006 with only a brief time at 

Guilford County. She became the Town’s third manager in the 

spring of 2006.  

 

In December 2010, Cookie retired with 30 years of service. 

Cookie has been very active in Rotary International for many 

years. Since her retirement, she has been able to serve in 

several key leadership positions with Rotary, including District Governor.  

 

The Town and staff welcome Cookie back during this interim period! 

Cookie Billings & husband, Ray Pifer 

http://jamestown-nc.us/downloads/2016ParadeApplication.pdf
mailto:mwolfe@jamestown-nc.gov
http://jamestown-nc.us/downloads/2016ParadeApplication.pdf
https://www.jamestown-nc.gov
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 PARK PARTNERS 

 

Call Kathryn Billings  

at 336-454-1138 or visit  

Jamestown’s website at 

www.Jamestown-nc.gov 

for more information on 

how to become a Park 

Partner. 
Veterans Day is November 11. There will be a ceremony at Wrenn Miller by the Jamestown Veterans 

Committee. Be sure and thank a veteran for their service to our country. 

Jamestown Supports the United 

Way “Can”paign 

Jamestown employees have supported the United Way of Greater 

High Point for many years. Once again, Town Hall will be a drop off 

point for the United Way “Can”paign. Bring canned and staple goods 

to Town Hall and we will  take them to the United Way where they will 

be distributed to are food banks. The following are needed items: 

 

 Canned fruits  Canned vegetables 

 Dry Milk   Pasta 

 Macaroni & Cheese Rice 

 Dried beans  Tomato sauce 

 Canned Meat  Soup 

 Canned Chili  Peanut Butter 

 Oatmeal   Quick grits 
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Jamestown Park Golf Course 

 

Recycling 

will be 

picked up 

every  

Monday 

during  

2016! 
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After months of being basically a driving range, the Jamestown 

Park Golf Course re-opened with a small amount of fanfare on 

Labor Day weekend. The new course has been well received by 

golfers. Ross Sanderlin (pictured left) has taken the role of Golf 

Course Manager and oversees the day to day operations. The 

Town is in the process of hiring staff 

for the Grill Operations and fine-

tuning the policy that will allow non-

golf events to be held in the rooms at 

the Clubhouse. 
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Loose Leaf Pickup Begins 

The Town of Jamestown’s annual Leaf Collection Program begins October 24th, 2016 and will end 

on February 24th, 2017. The program provides residents with the opportunity to have loose 

leaves collected at roadside without the need of bagging. The program is operated on a routing 

system that is based on our staff completing one leaf collection route of the town in approximately 

3 to 4 weeks. Once a route is completed, then staff returns to the beginning of the same planned 

route and begins again. To participate in the Leaf Collection Program simply: 

 

 *Rake leaves to the edge of your yard behind the curb. 

 *Remove sticks, rocks, and other debris which can damage the Town's equipment. If staff 

encounters debris in the leaf pile, they will not continue collection at the property. 

 *Do not park vehicles on, in front of, or near your leaves. 

 

The leaf collection program helps keep leaves from blocking storm drains and prevents decaying 

leaves from polluting lakes and streams.  

 

In addition to the collection program, residents are encouraged to recycle their leaves by com-

posting or shredding them and using them as fertilizer for lawns and gardens. You can also use 

leaves as mulch to protect plants and shrubs. For more information on mulching or composting 

leaves, call the Guilford County Cooperative Extension Service at 336.375.5876. 

 

Jamestown residents can also use the Town’s year-round yard waste pickup for leaves. Simply put 

your leaves in clear plastic bags and set them at the curb on the regular yard waste collection day.  

 

The leaf collection route may change or be delayed due to inclement weather. The program does 

not service private streets.  

 

If you are interested in receiving collected leaves, contact Town Hall at 336.454-.1138 for consid-

eration. In order to receive leaves, you must:  

 

  have a clear dump site for the leaves ;  

  have clear access and egress for the leaf truck;  

  be able to receive 2 5 cubic yards (approximately 3 to 4 tons) of wet or dry leaves;  

  understand the leaf loads may have contaminants ;  

  and accept the loads at no charge.  

Planning News 
 

While the Town is without a full-time planner, we are contracting with Piedmont 

Triad Regional Council for planning services. We will have a planner in the office 

on Wednesday each week. If you have planning or zoning questions, please call 

336.454.1138 and leave your name and number. Be patient and we will return 

the calls. 



Town of Jamestown 

301 E Main St 

PO Box 848 

Jamestown, NC  27282 

Phone: 336-454-1138 

Fax: 336-886-3504 

E-mail: sapple@jamestown-nc.gov 

 

Sharen Apple, Editor 

Walking with History! 

Upcoming Events 

Oct 1  1:30pm Jamestown Day Bicentennial Celebration 

Oct 3  6:00pm Parks & Recreation at the Club House 

Oct 10  6:30pm Planning Board Meeting 

Oct 18  6:30pm Town Council Meeting  

Oct 27   Early Voting begins for General Election 

Nov 6  2:00am Daylight Savings Time Ends 

Nov 7  6:00pm Parks & Recreation Committee 

Nov 8  6:30am General Election Day 

Nov 11   Town Hall Closed for Veterans Day  

Nov 14  6:30pm Planning Board Meeting 

Nov 15  6:30pm Town Council Meeting  

Nov 24-25  Town Hall Closed for Thanksgiving  

Dec 4  2:00pm Jamestown Christmas Parade 

  5:30pm Christmas Tree Lighting 

 

Check the “Calendar of Events” section of the website for updates  

We’re on the  Web! 
jamestown-nc.gov 

TOWN DIRECTORY 

 

Town Hall (Utility billing, Plan-

ning, Finance) 

       (336) 454-1138 

 

Water and Sewer Emergency 

      (336) 454-1218 

 

Jamestown Park 

       (336) 454-4912 

 

Fire Department 

       (336) 454-3473 

 

Sheriff’s Department (non-

emergency)  (336)641-6691 
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Call 336.454.1138 

for an appointment 

with the Mayor 

 

 

Like us on Facebook! 

The Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will begin their semi-annual fire hydrant test-

ing on October 3rd and will continue this operation throughout the month, finish-

ing by October 31st. All hydrants in the Pinecroft Sedgefield Fire District will be 

tested to ensure that they are operating properly and are able to produce the 

required water pressure when needed. This testing also includes all hydrants in 

the Town of Jamestown.  

  

Because this testing must be done during normal operating hours, it will be 

impossible to know in advance just when or where the testing will take 

place in any specific area.  Opening hydrants can sometimes cause a tem-

porary discoloration of water in nearby homes.  The discoloration is not 

harmful in any way and can be cleared up by running the water for a few 

minutes. 

 

This testing ensures the protection of citizens and is also an evaluation 

indicator used by the NC Response Rating System, which evaluates the fire 

district according to the protection they offer. 

 

Contact:   Captain Tim Sawyer 

                  336-299-4421 

   HOT DOG SALE! 
 

   Saturday October 15th 

   11:00am-2:00pm 

   Fire Station 46 

   301 B E Main St 

   Jamestown, NC 

FIRE DEPARTMENT TO TEST HYDRANTS  

http://www.jamestown-nc.us/events.html

